
From: Sgt. Eric A. Antonson, ASN 37170092 
      Company C, 776 T.D. Bn. 
      APO 66 
      c/o Postmaster 
      New York City 

To:  Mrs. Ernest S. Johnson 
     Box 492 
     Hallock, Minnesota 

 

                                                   August 30, 1943  
 
 

Dear Anna and Ernest:  

Have not heard from you for some time now, but expect you have 
been very busy, what with canning and so on, and I suppose there 
has been a lot of work at the store, too, with help being short 
and a lot of red tape with this rationing and all that sort of 
thing.  

Hope that you have all gotten through the summer in good health 
and not suffered too much from the heat. As for Billy joining the 
Air Corps by way of looking for adventure, tell him to take it 
slow, as he will find along with everyone else, that adventure is 
the smallest part of any branch of the service, disagreeable work 
making up most of the time.  

As for me, I'm feeling real well and quite content as so far 
nothing has happened to cause me any grief and never was so 
optimistic that when things didn't go so well that I was caused 
any disappointment.  

Greet the children.  

 

Your brother, Eric  

 


